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“The Tee Box”©

“The Official Newsletter of Rolling In Golf Club”
Vol V11- Memorial Holiday Weekend
SPECIAL EDITION
Opening Remarks-----Rod Cooper
This weekend is a day of remembrance for all those who gave the ultimate sacrifice to keep our country U.S.A. free. 

I received this call from Failuretee just yesterday asking me what is around the corner. Well, David, around the corner was a great group of RIGC members, 52 at large converging on Pine Knob Golf Club in Clarkston. It appears that the members are trying hard to get their game in order for next week’s opening round of the President’s Medallion Match Play Championship. Last year’s winner Bill Huney is out this year on medical leave, leaving the competition wide open for the next champion. Bill Siegert 2010/2011 is the only member that can boast a back to back of this prestigious medallion. He is also the only one to go back to back in any of the RIGC tournaments. The competition may be greater but you still have win your matches.

The weather was beautiful and the course did play long and difficult. That is what these players need to get their game in order. Rumor has that Dunham will play much more difficult that it did on the open rounds just two weeks ago. GOOD LUCK players of the first round.

Note on the medical issues,,,,,, Kurt Teller will be jumping back with us on June 1—after shoulder surgery, Kurt wants to take on his first week back at Match Play---good going. Al Kemp checked in and his post open heart surgery is going very well. Rumor has that Al has lost some 30 pounds. Al, we may not recognize you… Be good… We are routing for you.

Others on the DL, Julian Almany is taking a LOA until further notice. Julian, we will miss you. Your M/M partner had to go out there and find a new one.. He did..
I dropped out after six holes with this chronic back problem. More rehab coming. I am glad I have a bye next week. I can use another week of rehab. I will be there however to get you fellas out—I have all the matchplay cards. 
OK DAVID, you are up to date-----------------what is on your mind.  
COMMENTARY . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . DAVID FAILURETEE, EDITOR

The U.S. Opens I have most enjoyed attending and covering have been played on the old courses found in the East and Midwest featuring gently rolling terrain, lush rough, and plenty of large hardwood trees.  Courses like your local jewel, Oakland Hills, and others such as Merion, Oak Hill, and Oakmont.  Oops, scratch Oakmont from that list, mainly because they’ve removed just about all of the trees from the course.  OK, I can see removing some trees for various reasons, but most all of them?!  I object!  Where do you pee?  What about playing golf in the Fall and enjoying the colors of the trees?  What about some shade?  This is a disturbing trend I’m hoping doesn’t catch on and spread.

Is the usage of range finders becoming a part of the pre shot routine for golfers?  I was watching the NCAA women’s golf championship recently.  One coed was about fifteen feet off the green, and what does she do before taking her shot?  Gets out her range finder to check the distance to the flag!  C’mon!  You’re just off the green!  What’s next . . . using a range finder to figure out the length of a putt?  Further proof that holding a gadget up to one eye is becoming part of the pre shot routine for too many golfers.

It’s already that time of year, time for the President’s Medallion Match Play Tournament.  For most of you it’s the only time during the year when you will play in this format.  Which is too bad as I’ve always been a big fan of match play.  And my guess is some of your Rollers have not yet absorbed the many subtleties of match play.  First and foremost, you always have to be aware of the situation your opponent is in.  If he’s in trouble, play conservatively.  If you’re behind in the match and he’s in good shape on a hole, you have to be more aggressive.  Match play means not necessarily playing a hole for a par, or possibly even a bogey.  It means not necessarily playing toward a flag, or possibly even playing to get on the green.  In other words, strategic play is a necessity.  Good luck to all of you playing in the event.

Use your head . . . . . . . . . . . . D.F.

Ahhh . . . . . the Sweet Sounds of Pine Knob

You Rollers enjoyed ideal weather at Pine Knob on 5-25 along with a course which was in very good shape.  And the sounds that were heard . . . .  golf balls thudding off trees, splashes into the pristine water hazards, beer cans opening, and the complaining, whining, and swearing from those in attendance.  Sweet music indeed to this grizzled old golf scribe.  Overall, the scoring was nothing admirable, but as of press time the detailed results are not available so look for those in the next issue. 

“Quest for the JUG” Update

Look for the standings thru Pine Knob in the next issue.  Please note, the next two events on 6-1 and 6-8 consist of match play and no JUG points will be awarded.

Parting Words

“If you’re a white guy you love ice hockey, if you’re a black guy you love basketball, if you’re a white guy dressed like a pimp, you love golf” . . . . . . . . . .  Tiger Woods 

